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	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Wayne Campbell, Academic Registrar (WLC), Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management, (ARN) Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support, (RF), Vivian Insull (Director of Residential Services), (Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing Manager (DB), Antony Blackshaw, SU CEO (AB), Paul Johnston, SU Membership Services Manager (PJ), Dominic Kavakeb, SU President (DKK), Yousuf Joondan, SU VP Education, (YJ), Abu Sayeed, VP Sports & Societies (AS), Arnold Ma, SU VP Services & Communications (AM), Zak Suffee, SU VP Welfare & Community (ZS)   

	Apologies
	There were no apologies

	Secretary
	Zoe Kent (Administrator – PA to CEO)


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves.
	46/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 The minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true and accurate record
	47/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	 3) 
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 - 176/2008 – Multifaith Chaplaincy – RF to speak to the Multifaith Chaplaincy Group to ensure the issue of an SU Representative attending future meetings is appropriately addressed.
- 183/2008 – Accommodation Reps – DB informed he had not attended the Accommodation Reps meeting but that Beverley Shaw had attended in his place. He noted a representative from Residential Services will always be in attendance at these meetings.
- 187/2008 – Southend Residencies- ARN informed he has now spoken to the architects and this is moving forward.

17/2009 – Storage Space – RF to speak to the Multifaith Chaplaincy to try and achieve a level of cooperation.
AHR to forward Re-use/Recycle documents to AB. AB to speak to Mark Ager with any questions.

19/2009 – Teaching Room Audit – It was noted this will now take place from the 16th February. The SU will be providing 4 students for 5 days.
30/2009 – CCFEA - YJ informed that he had spoken to a lot of the students involved and they seemed happier with the current situation. 

33/2009 – Clamping/Parking Arrangements – It was noted the signage is now sorted.

Jo Leyland is liaising with Woodlund’s credit card company to ensure the additional charge is legitimate.

37/2009 – Reading Room opening hours – The SU were concerned the costs outlined by Robert Butler are marginal and not real costs. AHR informed that a pilot scheme for the reading room was under consideration. AHR to continue to address this issue. 
38/2009 – Student Centre Consultation – DKK and YJ to meet Fiona Lloyd (SUMS Consultatnt) next week.

It was noted the SU will be doing a prioritisation exercise with students which will be given to Fiona to use

44/2009 – Litter on campus – It was noted litter collection at the weekends is the biggest issue. It was agreed a facility needs to be arranged for people to place their rubbish. DB informed he is looking into different container options.

DB to feedback at the next meeting.

AB expressed thanks to the Estates cleaning team for clearing up copies of the Rabbit which was strewn across campus.    
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	4)
	Feedback from meetings
	
	

	
	
	
	

	a)
	Welfare Forum (no minutes)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	There was no feedback from this meeting as the meeting did not take place. 
RF/ZS to arrange. 
	61/2009
	RF/ZS

	
	
	
	

	b)
	Sports Advisory Group (14.11.08)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted the complete football proposal is ongoing.
	62/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	c)
	Multifaith Chaplaincy (21.01.09)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	RF and AHR to meet to discuss the Multifaith Chaplaincy committee’s role/structure. 
RF to then meet with the Multifaith Chaplaincy
	63/2009
	RF, AHR

RF


	
	
	
	

	5)
	Rent Levels
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	ZS to give VI the names of the social reps so provision can be made to try and prioritise them. VI to confirm by the end of the month.

2 spaces will be allocated for Non-Sabbs. VI requested that if the number required changes year on year to inform her of the new amount.

ZS requested a breakdown of the home/International students in each section of accommodation. VI/DB to provide.   
VI noted that the refurbishment of the towers may help to ease the accommodation issues, 

The SU accepted the rent increase of 2.9%

VI noted that she is looking into making some savings which would be put back into student services.
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	6)
	Disruptive Behaviour – The Next Steps 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	There was some concern over defining the role of the PCO. It was requested a job description be forwarded to the SU representatives.
RF to discuss the report further with the SU.

WLC to make a case to USG re: the proctor. 
	73/2009
74/2009
	RF/VI

RF

WLC

	
	
	
	

	7)
	Student Support Annual Review 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	This was noted by the group. It was agreed it should be brought to the attention of others wherever possible.
	75/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	8)
	Clamping – relating to student hardship 
	
	

	
	 
	
	

	
	ZS informed that some students are having to apply for emergency hardship loans to pay to get their cars unclamped. ZS noted this is starting to become a strain on Advice Centre resources and asked whether there was an alternative the University could offer. ARN noted that the clamping period next year will be 24 hours from the time of clamping rather than from midnight to midnight which should alleviate some of the problems
DKK to suggest a backdating payment method to Jo Leyland.
	76/2009
77/2009
	DKK

	
	
	
	

	9)
	AOB
	
	

	
	 
	
	

	
	It was agreed USUCON minutes and agenda should be published on the website. It was agreed the minutes be checked by the Chief Exec. of the Students Union and the Registrar before being published. 
AHR informed the UCU may be balloting its membership on strike action. It was noted the University will be seeking to ensure students are not damaged by any action.
AHR noted that this was the last USUCON Meeting at which AB would be present. Antony had been an outstanding Chief Executive. He would be greatly missed and we wished him all the very best in Edinburgh.  
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